
Friday 16th May 2025 

 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

 

There are so many positives items to fill this newsletter with , but firstly, I  have to mention our year 6 pupils and their 

unbelievably positive attitude towards their SATs. Every single child did their best; we could not have asked for more. 

Mrs Harrison has beamed with pride all week and regardless of the outcomes, we could not be more proud of your 

children. Focus in year 6 will now shift to writing, the residential to London and the Production!  

The end of the academic year is always particularly busy and we have so many events to look forward to including the 

Key Stage 2 production, Sports day and Leavers events. Much work goes on behind the scenes to enable such events 

to take place and a huge thank you to all the staff and parents who go above and beyond to ensure that these events 

go ahead. A special mention to Miss Eden who saves the staff at Highfields hours of work by completing much of the 

‘leg work’ . She is already booking next year’s residential visits so that we get the exact dates we want. She really is an 

asset to Highfields.  

I can’t quite believe next Friday will see us break up for Whit. The weeks re-

ally do seem to be going faster. Enjoy the break when it arrives. 

Rachel Woollam 

 

VE Day Visitors 

We were extremely fortunate to be 

able to spend the 80th anniversary 

of VE Day with two great grandpar-

ents; Ruby’s (Y1) great grandad and 

Esme (Y1), Martha (Y4) and Sebastian’s (Y6), great 

grandma.  

Through listening to our visitors, our pupils were able 

to hear first-hand accounts  of life during WWII, in-

cluding rationing, being evacuated, air raids and air 

raid shelters, VE Day celebrations and life in the im-

mediate post-war period.  

Our pupils (and staff) were all captivated by the sto-

ries they were told and this made this special anniver-

sary all the more memorable. Huge thanks to Mrs 

Matthew who 

organised our 

VIPs as history 

lead.  

Opal Play—phase 2! 

Now that we have installed our sandpit, trac-

tor tunnels and mud kitchen, we are looking 

to focus on gardening and relaxation zones 

next. If you can help with any of the items below, please get 

in touch: 

Hammocks, fence panels, gardening equipment, compost, 

watering cans, plant cuttings such as periwinkle (ground cov-

er), wheel barrows, old pans, wooden spoons, plastic tea sets, 

picnic rugs, balance bikes and tyres. 

Any help would be greatly appreciated. Thank you.  

SATs 

The Year 6 pupils have shown an outstanding attitude and 

exemplary behaviour throughout their SATs tests this week. 

They approached each test with determination, focus, and a 

positive mindset, demonstrating resilience and a strong work 

ethic. Their calm and mature approach to the week was truly 

impressive, and they should be very proud of themselves. We 

are! 



Bronze Awards 

YR—Esme W, Lily , Katie G and Oliver J 

Silver Awards 

Huge well done to our silver award winners. 

YR—Jake H 

Y1—Esme K, Grace R, and Florence D 

Y2—William D, Brodie W, Luna D and Bobby 

M 

Y5—Fleur Y, and Oliver G 

Y6—Elliot W, Grace W, Holly S, Abe W, Ri-

ley M, Amelia T ,Charlie T, Henry C, Shad-

rach A, Noah L and Thomas W 

‘Gold Award’  

Another four gold award winners!! Huge 

congratulations to: 

Y1—Arthur H 

Y2—Indiana G, Skyler B and Ellie-May S 

Word Millionaire 

The word millionaires keep coming and we 

are particularly proud of our latest two: 

Willow D and Lilylee P-J in Y6, who achieved this accolade 

during SATs week. A huge well done to both.  

Also achieving millionaire status are Miss Byron and Mrs 

Matthew, taking our staff millionaire count to 5! 

 Healthy Body, Healthy Mind 

In our weekly whole school assem-

blies, we cover many aspects of 

safeguarding, the school values and 

mental health. The children should be able to ‘reel off’ the 

five pillars of keeping their mind healthy, namely; 20 

minutes of morning daylight, a healthy diet (eat a rainbow), 

daily exercise, face to face connections with ‘real people’ 

and getting enough sleep.  

We have extended our morning break to 20 minutes to 

ensure pupils get their ’morning daylight’, have introduced 

the daily mile to ensure they get their daily exercise and 

positively interact with all pupils throughout the day. 

Please help us to complete the ‘five pillars’ by sending in 

healthy snacks and lunches and ensuring children are 

getting enough sleep (particularly years 5 and 6). Thank you 

for your anticipated support.  

Sports Day—Tuesday 20th 
May 

As you know, we have recently 

introduced the  Opal Play scheme and as such now have 

many other play items in the school grounds. We kindly 

request that  younger siblings attending sports day, stay 

with parents and do not play or use any of the new equip-

ment as the school cannot accept liability for any injuries 

that may occur. 

Thank you for your cooperation with this matter.  

A local mental health 

charity is holding a 

Wellbeing Festival on 

20th July at Milton 

Park. Their vision is to 

bring the community 

together in order to 

showcase services and 

therapies that can help 

us all. All workshops 

are free. Please check 

it out.  

Level 2 courses de-

signed to upskill and 

assist professional de-

velopment are being 

offered for Cheshire 

East residents.  




